From: Geoff Gilbert [Geoff.Gilbert@tie.ltd.uk]

Sent: 14 December 2007 14:44

To: Duncan Fraser

Cc: Andrew Holmes; Jim Grieve; Alan Coyle; Rebecca Andrew; Donald McGougan; Stewart

McGarrity; Steven Bell; Willie Gallagher

Subject: RE: Financial presentation on 13 December 2007

Duncan

Thank you for your comments. Regarding the QRA we believe that the allowances are adequate if the mitigations referred to in my presentation and QRA are applied. Is there anything specific that you have in mind that would result in tie being required to grant an extension of time BBS? My understanding is that the arrangements for the closure of Princes Street has been agreed with CEC at the programme finalisation meetings held with BBS, tie, yourselves (yourself, Andy, Alan and Tom) and TEL. Therefore we have not allowed for the 18 month option as this would seriously compromise programme and project cost objectives. I'm sure you will understand that changing the settled construction methodology and traffic management arrangements in this area will also affect the programme in other areas. However, if CEC were to reconsider their requirements for the scope of road re construction in this area then we may be able to accommodate this option within our current targets.

I have previously explained the interrelationship between emerging detail design, Employer's Requirements and Infraco Proposals works and how price certainty is obtained out of this process and are in the process of delivering such certainty. Therefore, please advise what scope changes you anticipate arising out of the prior approvals and technical approvals. The overall scope of the scheme is surely now fixed, is it not?

Regards

Geoff Gilbert - Project Commercial Director TRAM Project

tie Limited Citypoint 65 Haymarket Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5HD



From: Duncan Fraser [mailto:Duncan.Fraser@edinburgh.gov.uk]

Sent: 14 December 2007 12:19

To: Geoff Gilbert

Cc: Andrew Holmes; Jim Grieve; Alan Coyle; Rebecca Andrew; Donald McGougan

Subject: Financial presentation on 13 December 2007

I have reviewed your excellent presentation of yesterday. Three issues emerged from this namely:-

The QRA does not provide adequate funds for extensions of time

Specifically the programme assumes Princes Street closed for six months and this has not been agreed by CEC are you allowing for the 18 month option

The scope of the works is not clear to CEC and specifically the quality and quantity and status of designs on which BBS have based their price. Also none of the designs are approved (none technically and only 4 out of 61 prior approval packages) hence the scope is likely to change, hence provision for this should be made

Can you advise the Council if tie propose to amend the QRA to take account of the above comments?

This email and files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended for the sole use of the individual or organisation to whom they are addressed.

If you have received this eMail in error please notify the sender immediately and delete it without using, copying, storing, forwarding or disclosing its contents to any other person.

The Council has endeavoured to scan this eMail message and attachments for computer viruses and will not be liable for any losses incurred by the recipient.

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.